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Week 1

Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

Today is our annual non-uniform day for Children in Need. As part of our Children in Need fundraising, 
we held form Bingo during registration and there were lots of excited pupils who managed to win a 
range of prizes. We will update you next week on the total amount of money raised.

We have a number of trips this week and next week. A group of KS4 pupils visited Manchester  
Metropolitan University yesterday, where they were able to see what courses and facilities University 
can offer them in their futures, and what life at University is like. A group of Year 9s are off to Liverpool 
today on a trip organised by the RS Department. They are visiting the International Slavery Museum, 
where they will learn about historical and contemporary slavery. Next Thursday evening, a group of KS4 
pupils are going to see Blood Brothers at the Palace Theatre in Manchester. Blood Brothers is always a 
brilliant performance, and it will be really helpful for the pupils to see one of their GCSE texts performed 
live on stage. We are sure that all pupils on trips will represent parklands really well, as they always do.

We also held our Parent Forum this week. It is always really good to speak to parents and carers, and 
get their feedback on our policies and initiatives. This week we discussed mobile phones, the new KS3 
progress trackers, and attendance. If you would be interested in attending future Parent Forums, please 
email Mrs Haslam at shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk , and she will add you to the mailing list. 

Mrs. Batson

Headteacher

mailto:shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Blood Brothers Trip 

If your child is in Year 10 or 11 and you paid via Scopay for a place on the Blood Brothers trip on 21st 
November, then please be assured they have a place (unless told otherwise). All information for the 
trip has been given to pupils via assembly today and will also be emailed to parents and pupils. 

Family Revision questionnaire

If you attended our Y11 Family Revision, please fill out this questionnaire by following this link: 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdNh1YYyBwT9k7NdXP5sy7TaxczyHudbF9gHta_u3sUE
GyeuA/viewform?usp=sf_link

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdNh1YYyBwT9k7NdXP5sy7TaxczyHudbF9gHta_u3sUEGyeuA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdNh1YYyBwT9k7NdXP5sy7TaxczyHudbF9gHta_u3sUEGyeuA/viewform?usp=sf_link


Whole School Messages

Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 100 pupils to date
Year 8: 87 pupils to date
Year 9: 65 pupils to date
Year 10: 97 students to date
Year 11:  80 students to date
All: 429 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here

How many had the perfect 3 in the 
previous week?

Year 7: 166 pupils
Year 8: 170 pupils
Year 9: 142 pupils

Year 10: 157 students
Year 11: 145 students

All: 780 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 
2.99 - 3?

      Year 7: 167 pupils
Year 8: 136 pupils
Year 9: 107 pupils

Year 10: 136 students
Year 11: 115 students

All:  661 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1i90XY3snn0-GNvoKmh04nNrEico-xl_4UFDqB345Pr8/edit#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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Remembrance Day

On Sunday Mrs Crampton, Mrs Batson and Miss Partington took three of our Head Students to 
the Remembrance Day service in Chorley. It was lovely to see so many of our pupils involved in 
the parade with Cadets and other organisations. 

Miss Partington

In school on Monday we held a special Remembrance Assembly delivered by Mrs Lewis-Brown 
and Mrs Crampton which focussed on the 80th Anniversary of the D-Day Landings. To 
accompany the assembly pupils completed relevant work in Secure on the importance of 
remembrance. 
At 11am on the 11th a number of pupils and staff gathered in our Remembrance Garden to lay 
a wreath to remember former pupils who have lost their lives in conflict. All pupils also observed 
a two minute silence. Throughout school this was observed impeccably by all.
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ClassCharts Points Snapshot

ClassCharts Points in Total by House                   Number of Pupil of the Week awarded per year 
group

Languagenut Leaderboard

Top 10 Pupils on Languagenut as of 9:44 15/11/24

Top 5 Year 7 Pupils

Top 5 Year 8 Pupils

Top 5 Year 9 Pupils

Top 5 Year 10 Pupils
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Lancashire County Council documentary

Visit to Manchester Metropolitan University: 

On Thursday, a further ten students visited Manchester Metropolitan University to explore student 
life on a bustling city centre campus. The students thoroughly enjoyed their experience, and the 
university representatives spoke highly of their excellent conduct throughout the morning. Watch 
this space for more visits!

We were all very excited to have a film crew in school last week. The team was creating a 
documentary on behalf of Lancashire County Council and Parklands was asked to take part 
because of how inclusive our school is, in particular for pupils from refugee and asylum seeker 
backgrounds. The crew was amazed by the work we do here and could not speak highly enough 
of our incredible pupils. Well done to all of the students involved!
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PE Update week beginning 11th November 2024

A great week to start the new week of term. Another busy week with netball and football and glow in 
the dark dodgeball fixtures! The colder weather is starting to creep in so remember warm PE kit. 
Remember, there is no need to sign up just look at the extra curricular timetable, choose an activity, 
bring a kit and attend! 

Year 7 Girls Football at home against Holy Cross and Bishop Rawsthorne. Our girls had their first set 
of friendlies against other schools in the district and made us proud. Well done! 

Year 8 Boys Glow Dodgeball. A group of year 8 students were selected to attend a glow in the dark 
dodgeball event held at Albany. What a night! Facepaint, music and 
LOTS of fun! The pupils had a great time ducking, diving and dodging! 

We’re so proud of the level of commitments shown by all of our pupils, well done! 

Year 8 Boys Football Chorley Cup at home 
against Southlands. Much better teamwork 
on display from the boys this week with a 
much closer game. Some great new 
additions to the team too. It ended with a loss 
but an overall improved performance, well 
done. 
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Territory of the week

Parklands Ex Head Boy has been awarded an MBE.

Dr Robert Grundy left Parklands in 1991, after leaving he continued his studies in the Sciences, 
gaining a Degree in Biomedical Sciences from Liverpool University, followed by a PHD in Neuro 
Research at Manchester University. On the 15th October this year he received an MBE at Windsor 
Castle from Prince William in recognition of his tireless services to Science, Technology & innovation.
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Jingle All The Way event

Thank you to everyone who sponsored us for The Jingle All The Way event last Saturday. An amazing 
amount of money has been raised for Derian House #proudtobeparklands
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Y7 Christmas Disco

Tickets are available on SCOPAY. This year the disco is in aid of Parklands’ Peru Crew. So, put on 
your dancing shoes and your party clothes and join us for a fabulous festive evening of fantastic fun

Year 7 Christmas Trip
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Click here to view

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1n-btx1klD_2Juvzyym9KvSSD4-dii2P4/view?usp=sharing
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Careers

Click here for this week’s career news.

As always, lots of useful and informative content in Career News: conferences, open events, 
apprenticeship news, webinars, work experience opportunities plus lots more.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/AUTUMN_24_Issue_9.pdf

